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LANCASHIRE. Leighton Moss R.S.P.B. Reserve, Silverdale,
August 25th, one seen flying over reed beds by R.
Thompson (J. Briggs). M6 Motorway, near Preston,
August 26th (P. A. Luker). Burnley, August, one seen
by M. Reuben Jackson (D. Jackson). Crosby, August,
feasting on rotting pears in garden (Dr. E. E. Cooke).

MERIONETH. Coed y Brenin Forest, near Capel Hermon
above Dolgellau, mid-August, one seen by T. Simpson
(E. Hardy).

NORFOLK. Blakeney Point, August 23rd, one flushed by C.
Heard and R. Grimmett from Sueda (R. Grimmett). Cley
next the Sea, September 6th (G. White).

SUFFOLK. Minsmere, August 20th, at about 11 a.m., one at
rest on a bush on the beach (Dr. L. L. J. Vick). Mins-
mere, September 6th, one seen flying along a woodland
ride by Mr. and Mrs. C. Massingham, Mr. and Mrs. A. J.
Bulman and J. Cudworth (J. Cudworth).

SURREY. Witley, September 7th (A. Denby Wilkinson per
C. J. Gent). St. Martha’s Hill, near Guildford, September
18th (A. E. King).

WESTMORLAND. Knock, near Appleby, August 29th, one
seen on an apple trunk by Mrs. D. Hinchcliffe (Prof.
Tinbergen and Rev. J. H. Vine Hall per J. Briggs).

YORKSHIRE. Leeds, August 24th, one seen on buddleia in
Gledhow Lane (C. S. V. Yeates). Runswick Bay, August
28th, one seen by G.R.P. in his garden (G. R. Posthill).
Hornsea, September 8th, one seen by Mrs. S. Harris in her
garden (R. G. Hawley).
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HEeMARIS FuCIFORMIS L. (BROAD-BORDERED BEE HAWK-
MOTH): A SECOND BRrOOD IN SurroLKk IN 1976. — This insect
was first seen in my garden on 22nd May, 1976 and a friend,
Mr. Clive Naunton, found many small larvae at Dunwich in
early June. On 25th July I took a moth over buddleia in my
garden and saw another a few days later. Mr. Jeremy Sorensen,
the warden at the Minsmere R.S.P.B. Reserve, saw four moths
over buddleia during August and September. When I queried
his identification he was able to produce a transparency which
showed the body of the moth to be that of fuciformis. It would
seem therefore that there was at least a partial second brood
in 1976. — H. E. CHIpPERFIELD, Walberswick, Suffolk.



